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OCTOBER 2022 NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to our newest TV Chapter Members 

Blake Nolan & Scott Weinbender 

Our President & Vice President inform us —   

In Oregon there are 300,000 hunters however only 8% of them are 

registered voters and actually vote. So we really need to get 

other hunters registered to vote and to actually go vote this 

November. 

The Tualatin Valley Chapter wants to become the largest 

OHA Chapter, the VP is challenging us to bring in other members 

and help us become the largest OHA chapter. One way is to buy a 

gun calendar and give the membership to someone else. Or have 

them buy it for themselves and become a member and earn a 

chance at a gun. 

Remember to go get/buy your tags before your hunt starts. 

If you have a sports pac remember that you still need to get your 

free tag as the voucher is not a valid tag. OSP Fish & Game Troop-

ers are going to crack down on people that do not have their proper 

tag as well as people that do not tag their animal in a timely man-

ner. Make sure to fill out the tag as soon as you get it down for 

good, then when you get it out attach the tag to the animal. If you 

are e-tagging, remember it is your responsibility to have your 

phone charged and ready to go so you can tag the animal and or 

show it to the Trooper if asked. Have a power bank or backup to 

help keep your device charged and make sure to have pens/paper/

plastic bag/ribbon, etc. for tagging the animal.  



THANK YOU to George Bidiman for speaking at our September chapter 

meeting. George is the owner of Cutting Edge Knife Services, LLC out of 

Forest Grove. George learned his sharpening craft from his grandfather 

when he was young and got licensed then started a business providing 

sharpening services—see price list below.  

Some questions asked at the meeting were, “What sharpener would you 

recommend?” George said that Work Sharp has some great sharpeners. 

He would not recommend using a stone to sharpen knives for beginners 

as there are some tricks to sharpening with a stone. 

“What degree do you sharpen your knives and chainsaw chain at?” He re-

plied that whatever you tell him you want it sharpened at and if you 

don’t have a preference then that’s fine, he will look at the current angle. 

George was asked about which cutting boards dulled knives quicker and did some testing and he 

found that with 100 strokes of a knife on each type of cutting board that plastic & ceramic cutting 

boards dull a knife quicker than a wooden cutting board.  

You can contact George anytime with questions about his services,  971-294-5941 Email is 

cuttingedgeknifeservices@gmail.com you can find Cutting  Edge Knife Services LLC on Facebook. 

George cannot sharpen shears for haircutting at this time.  

Price List;    

Kitchen Knives ~$5-$25  Scissors~ $5-$10  Axe~ $10-$15  Splitting malls~$20 

Chain Saw Chains ~ $7.50 (standard chain)  Machete~ $10  Hoe/Shovels~$10 

Broken Knife Tip Fix $10-$50  

Pick up and drop off ~$10 (Forest Grove Area)   Or Free drop off Pick up at residence! 

Price is dependent on grade of steel and size 

Our 2023 annual fundraising banquet date is March 25, 2023 at the 

Wingspan Event Center in Hillsboro  

(Washington County Fair Complex). 
 

You can call or email Melody Kind to reserve your seats now—prices are for Youth 

Dinner 6-17 years $25 each, Adult Dinner only $65 each,  

Adult Dinner Pkg + $50 in gen raffle tickets is $115,  

2 Adults Dinner Pkg 2 Dinners + $100 gen Raffle tickets is $175.  

To Reserve a Table of 8 with 8 Dinners, $100 in gen raffle tickets x 8, plus One Rifle 

Winner per Table is $1260.  

www.TualatinValleyOHA.com  



 

  

Congratulations! 

 

Tanner Smith top left 

with this beautiful  

Oregon elk. 

 

Mike Lyda and his 

stout Utah Elk top 

right.  

 

Right are Wayne and 

Teri Holm with Teri’s  

beautiful salmon. 



 

Our Chapter Raffle is 

on sale now—we are 

raffling off a Del-Ton 

Echo 316M AR-15 5.56 

NATO Rifle. MSRP is 

$822. 

Maximum of 300 Tick-

ets to be sold for $10 

per ticket. This is to be 

drawn on December 17, 

2022 at our Christmas 

Party at Carpenter 

Creek Farm & Winery. 

Contact board members for 

tickets 

 DUCK & GOOSE HUNTING 
 

108 acres, several ponds & goose fields. 

Within 4 miles of Hillsboro, Oregon near Jackson bottoms wildlife refuge. 

30 acres planted plus lots of natural food in and around ponds. Professional 

management. 

New openings for a few good hunters at $1,650 for the 2022-2023 season. All 

fees go for wildlife habitat management and improvements on the property. 

Details and tour for serious pro-

spects, contact: 

Dave Sill,  

Fish & Wildlife Biologist 

503-718-7235 Cell 503-701-5169 

dmsill.or@gmail.com 

Congratulations to Billy Clothier, Mike Clothier, Ron Van 

Lom and Marty Lindstrand on their sturgeon. 
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To Register please call or email Melody Kind at 503-502-0611 or TVCOHA@Outlook.com 

Or fill out this form and mail to TVC OHA 33 S 18th Ct, Cornelius OR 97113 

Name:______________________Email:___________________________Phone:______________ 

Credit Card #_______________________________Expiration Date ___________CVV#_______ 

Name on Card _______________Address______________________________________________ 

# of Adults:______ # of Youth:________ Ages of Youth____________  

You may pay by QR Code as well, please send the filled registration to  

TVCOHA@Outlook.com and let me know that you paid by using the QR code 

so we can match it up with the payment. Must register & pay by Dec 8, 2022. 

Join us for the Tualatin Valley OHA Chapter Annual Christmas Party 

Saturday December 17, 2022 at Carpenter Creek Farm & Winery 

Doors open at 4pm, Dinner at 5:30 pm. Entry for 13 years and older are 

$40  per person, Entry for 12 years and under is $10 per person.  Includes 

dinner, non alcoholic drink choices, kids coloring contest and other activities. 

Santa & Mrs. Claus will be there for picture opportunities.  

There will be raffles, silent auction, youth raffle and more. 

No host bar for wine and other alcoholic beverages. 

47266 SW Carpenter Creek Rd, Forest Grove OR 97116 

The registration & 

payment deadline is  

December 8, 2022 

 

No refunds after  

December 8th, 2022 



 

TUALATIN VALLEY CHAPTER 

OREGON HUNTERS  ASSOCIATION 

33 S 18th Ct 

Cornelius, OR 97113 

The Chapter Meeting is October 18th at Prime Time Restaurant & Sports Bar.  

The guest speaker is TBA 

Come at 6 for dinner with the board, the meeting starts at 7pm. 

 

ADVERTISING — We offer advertising for a flat rate of $120 per year. Our newsletter goes out to 700 members This will be in the 

form of a business card, included somewhere in the newsletter.  If you are interested in advertising your business, please send an 

email to TVCOHA@outlook.com and we will get you the information. 
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